
 

Town of Canterbury 

Board of Selectmen 

June 25, 2012 

 

Selectman Present: Bob Steenson 

Ty Miller 

Town Administrator:  Roger Becker 

 

The publicly noticed meeting was opened at 11:21 AM in the Town Administrator’s Office. 

Phil Stone attended the meeting to discuss the hiring of a part time person to help with the work load 

while David Heath is out with a work related injury.  After some discussion the Selectmen voted to 

authorize Roger to draw up a letter agreement with Brett Chagnon.  This will allow for 10 hours per 

week the next 4 weeks at a pay rate of $11.00 per hour.  This is to be a temporary position with no 

benefits. 

Beth Morrison joined the meeting to discuss the disposal of the chicken houses on her property at 427 

Northwest Road.  She brought a copy of her paint analysis that showed a concentration of lead well 

below the acceptable limit.  She noted that she was not going to be burning any painted material.  The 

debris will be separated and only raw pine will be burned, the rest will be hauled away.  She noted that 

burning painted material is not permitted in New Hampshire. 

Ty and Cheryl will meet this Friday at 10:00 AM to sign Checks, etc.  The next regular Board meeting will 

be on 16 July 2012. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:30 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Roger A. Becker 

Town Administrator 

  

 


